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The following discussions occurred in the 1/16/2013 Deans Council meeting regarding the current curriculum proposals.  The majority of the proposals had no comment, but the council did have comments on the following proposals.
1. Arts & Sciences: MAC1105, MAC1106, MAC1114, MAC1140, and MAC1147- Change of Course
The courses listed below all have components of another course. If a student takes a combination of the overlapping courses, the proposals move to have only a certain amount of credit from the overlapping course count towards the general education math requirements.  

Wording from the Proposals

MAC 1105: Because MAC 1105 is a component of MAC 1106, students should not take MAC 1105 before or after taking MAC 1106. Those students who do successfully complete both MAC 1105 (3 credits) and MAC 1106 (5 credits) will have only 6 of the 8 credits earned from taking both courses count toward the general education math requirement. 
MAC 1106: Because MAC 1105 and MAC 1140 are components of MAC 1106, students should not take either of these courses before or after taking MAC 1106. Students who do successfully complete MAC1106 (5 credits) and either MAC 1140 (3 credits) or MAC 1105 (3 credits) will have only 6 of the 8 credits earned from taking both courses count toward the general education math requirement.   
Students who do successfully complete both MAC 1106 (5 credits) and MAC 1147 (5 credits) will have only 6 of the 10 credits earned from taking both courses count toward the general education math requirement.
MAC 1114: Because MAC 1114 is a component of MAC 1147, students should not take MAC 1114 before or after taking MAC 1147. Students who do successfully complete both MAC 1114 (3 credits) and MAC 1147 (5 credits), will have only 6 of the 8 credits earned from taking both courses count toward the general education math requirement.
MAC 1140: Because MAC 1140 is a component of MAC 1106, students should not take MAC 1140 before or after taking MAC 1106. Students who do successfully complete both MAC 1140 (3 credits) and MAC 1106 (5 credits), will have only 6 of the 8 credits earned from taking both courses count toward the general education math requirement.   

Similarly, because MAC 1140 is a component of MAC 1147, students should not take MAC 1140 before or after taking MAC 1147. Students who do successfully complete both MAC 1140 (3 credits) and MAC 1147 (5 credits), will have only 6 of the 8 credits earned from taking both courses count toward the general education math requirement. 
MAC 1147: Because MAC 1114 and MAC 1140 are components of MAC 1147, students should not take either of these courses before or after taking MAC 1147. Students who do successfully complete both MAC 1147 (5 credits), and either MAC1114 (3 credits) or MAC 1140 (3 credits) will have only 6 of the 8 credits earned from taking both courses count toward the general education math requirement.

Students who do successfully complete both MAC 1106 (5 credits) and MAC 1147 (5 credits) will have only 6 of the 10 credits earned from taking both courses count toward the general education math requirement.

There is concern as to the ability to properly implement this, and if we can in fact parse credit in this manner. Can this be programmed in Banner and Degree Works? Is this permissible by the state? Can partial credit be awarded towards fulfilling the general education requirements (the remainder counts as elective credit)? Is this double-dipping?  Why are combo classes offered? What is the enrollment each year? Can we instead stay with the current language that states if you take course X, you should not take course Y? 
2. Arts and Sciences: MAC1147 – Change of Course
This proposal needs language added stating that a passing grade in high school trigonometry is required if it being used as a prerequisite.
3. Arts and Sciences: CHM2032L – Change of Course
The proposal requests that the number of the lab contact hours increase 2 to 3.  There is concern as to the financial impact on the college, as well as the scheduling impact because of increased faculty load hours.  If this proposal passes, will science labs in all disciplines increase the contact hours? Faculty will be paid for an extra contact hour, but the tuition remains the same. There was not strong support for this proposal.  

